

### Coolangarras Barmah Kindergarten



41 Mokare Road Albany WA 6330 Telephone: 9841 6511 Fax: 9841 8563

#### 15th August, 2019 Term 3, Week 4

Dear families (Moort),

#### **IMPORTANT NEWS:**

We are well in to term three already and have spent many wet winter days learning at Kindy. Some children have left to go to other schools again and our numbers are very low. It is time to enrol children for 2020 and we need to have as many enrolments as possible. Please tell all your family and friends who have children turning 4 between July 2019 and June 2020 to come and get an enrolment form urgently. To keep <u>Coolangarras alive</u> we need children to take advantage of it. If we don't use it... we lose it!

#### Dental visit.

On Wednesday 26th June some ladies from Aboriginal Health came to coat the children's teeth with fluoride to protect them from decay. The children were very attentive and enjoyed



watching how to clean teeth properly.



**SAC** donated gifts for the children in NAIDOC Week which were gratefully accepted. The children were very happy with the gifts.

#### Things Happening

Week 5 TAFE students are visiting to do activities with the children. Thursday we are visiting the library to watch Colin Montefiore do book illustrations. Tuesday in week 6 we will dress up as our favourite book character and visit the Albany Public Library for Book Week. A permission slip will be coming home soon.

#### Kind Regards,

Coolangarras Staff 2019

# KindiLink

Coolangarras Barmah

KindiLink is open to children from <u>birth to 3 years</u> of age. <u>Enrol now for 2020</u> to make sure you don't miss out on this





great family opportunity.

New links are being made with other playgroups to help make it even bigger and better.

#### Larry in the library

In NAIDOC week Uncle Larry visited Spencer Park to show the students some tools and hunting weapons used by Aboriginal people in the past. It was very interesting.



**NATSIC Day** was a great success. We had many activities and the students from Spencer Park Kindy visited to join in. They had a tremendous time participating with our kids. Nan Vern welcomed us to country. We were very grateful to Graeme Simpson who played his digeridoo for us and explained how he made it. He was enthralling.





## Kid of the Week

Zach had his Mum Deli, his dad
Dion and sister Rochelle come and
celebrate Kid of the Week with
him. Zach can certainly dance.



Thank you very much to Chris Brass for building a step up block so the children can reach the Interactive whiteboard. We really appreciate it.



Nan Glenda did face painting.



Uncle Jono cooked some damper on the fire pit. It was Delicious!!!!



Lisa from Bunnings provided clay tiles and markers so the children could decorate them.



Amanda helped the children to make some rain makers.



Uncle Graeme played didgeridoo and got us all up to dance. It was so much fun.



Aunty Renee had a photo booth and took some beautiful photos of the children.



# NATSIC DAY AND NAIDOC BBQ

Aunty Gwenda showed the children how to paint some beautiful tapping sticks.



